UNISCO QA PROJECT-COLLEGE OF ENGINEERING
[bookmark: _GoBack]The college of engineering has participated in the UNISCO project of QA (which is the UNISCO only project for QA in the region), the project first stage is concerned with the college of engineering, we received an invitation from the MoHESR to represent the university of DIYALA in this project, 8 engineering colleges from the center and 2 colleges from KRG has been in the 2nd stage of the project. The first workshop was held from 25-26/October 2013 and the college of engineering Diyala delegators was the dean of the college of engineering professor Abdulmunem Abbas Karim and the manager of the QA unit Assistant engineer Eamon Karim Henikish, the goal behind the workshop is to launch the 2nd stage of the UNISCO project and to inform the participants the aims of the project and some related issues concerned with QA.
After returning from this workshop, the participated colleges asked to start writing a draft SAR, SAR writing committee was formed which starts the writing of the first SAR ever written for the college of engineering, the featured efforts of the assistant lecturer Mohammed Abdulwahab and the Assistant engineer Eamon Henikish the QA unit manager and with direct and noticeable supervision and advices from the dean of the college of engineering professor Abdulmnem Abbas Karim which result in the SAR draft for the whole college parts. This was in the January 2014. Then the college also participate the 2nd training workshop from  3-6 February 2014, college of engineering-Diyala university overviewed its SAR and SWOT analysis in front of the audience, then all the engineering colleges has asked to write the final SAR for at least 1 program (educational department), our dean instructions stated to write 6 SAR for all the departments to increase the experience for future scope, two lectures has held by the QA unit to show the concept of SAR and its writing mechanisms, the departments formed a committees for writing the SAR in corporation with the QA unit and then we submit two reports for civil engineering department and communication engineering department. We have submit it to the MoHESR, the current situation prevent to continuing with the project as it is hard for the reviewing teams to reach our province. Our college is continue to increase the awareness toward QA and waiting until the completing of the UNISCO project in future.         


